
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING
DECEMBER 28TH, 2020
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, December 28th, 2020.

Roll call: 
Wendy Burton – present



Margaret Fallon - present

Mary Weinberger – present



Paul Coughlin – present



Frank Pepe - present

Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7:00pm with a salute to the flag, led by Youth Ambassador Elliott Wilser.  Ms. Burton added that this meeting was dedicated to the Fire Company’s “Santa Brigade” who spread cheer throughout the Town the week before Christmas.  She acknowledged Ed Zick, Kathie Spiers and Duffy Layton who planned the event, along with Duffy Layton’s calliope and the fire trucks, the drivers, the Fire Police and Santa, Ed Cerul.  She also thanked the Highway Department who assisted Central Hudson with a downed pole on Rt. 82 on Christmas Eve.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Even though he was on the agenda, Ryan Lynn was invited to address the Board at this point in the meeting regarding the possibility of having lights installed on the baseball fields and a scoreboard.  After reading his letter, Councilwoman Weinberger said that she will bring this matter to the Recreation Commission at their next meeting.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Frank Pepe, seconded by Paul Coughlin to approve the agenda, with the following additions under “Other” added by Supervisor Burton: A. the tax levy rate; B. Transfer Station fees for 2021; C. Workshop via Zoom; D. postal fees moved to each department; and discuss a mailbox for the 2021 taxes.  With these additions, the motion carried with all a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.
OLD BUSINESS:

1.  INSURANCE:  Emery & Webb Insurance’s Paul Zerbato had given an additional quote to the Town from Zurich insurance.  Discussion followed over the general lack of faith with the Town’s current insurance from NYMIR and the new quote from Zurich.  After discussion, a motion was made by Frank Pepe, seconded by Wendy Burton, to accept the proposal from Zurich insurance as presented by Emery & Webb’s Option#3 for a total of $47,887 for 6 months, giving the Town more time to look for additional insurers, to continue with Travelers’s Insurance as the prime one, and to Shelter Point Insurance for short term disability.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- abstained.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. BID OPENINGS: The bids that were opened on 12/22/20 for both the old Highway Garage building demolition and the construction of an end wall were discussed.  On the recommendation of engineer Ray Jurkowski, the bid for the old building demolition was awarded to Arold Construction of Kingston in the amount of $53,360.  The haulage of the materials will be brought to the Town Transfer Station.  A motion to award the base bid to Arold was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin. The motion carried with all a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  The bids received for the end wall construction were deemed too high so on Mr. Jurkowski’s suggestion, as the lowest of the four received was for $45,910, the Town Board rejected all the end wall construction bids and approve a Request for Proposals that the Board will consider which should be under $35,000, on a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with the following vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- yes.

2. RYAN LYNN’S LETTER: Already discussed.

3. RESOLUTION TO CONVERT THE INTERFUND LOAN TO A PERMANENT TRANSER:

The following resolution was read by Supervisor Burton:
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2020 RESOLUTION No. 12J

TO CONVERT THE INTERFUND LOAN PASSED ON DECEMBER 10th, 2020

to a PERMANENT TRANSFER

WHEREAS, Town Board of the Town of Stanford created an Interfund Loan on December 10th, 2020 to cover the lack of funds in the Highway Fund due to insufficient funding in 2020 from the cutting of the 2020 tax levy, and

WHEREAS, Town Law – Article 8 Section 113 states “Transfers from general purpose funds to other funds, Notwithstanding any other provision of lawn, the Town Board may, by resolutions, authorize the transfer of surplus moneys, contingent appropriations, and unexpended balances

(1) From the fund maintained for general town purposes and comprised of moneys which, if raised by taxes, would be raised by taxes levied on property in the entire area of the town, to any of the funds or accounts authorized by section 141 of the highway law and comprised of moneys which, if raised by taxes, would be raised by taxes levied on property in the entire area of the town; and,

(2) From the fund maintained for general town purposes and comprised of money which, if raised by taxes, would be raised by taxes levied solely on property in the area of the town outside of villages, to any of the funds or accounts authorized by section 141 of the highway law which are comprised of moneys which if raised by taxes would be raised by taxes levied solely on property in such area. 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford convert the Interfund loan of $100,000 from General Fund [#3900018] to Highway Fund [#837720] to a simple transfer of funds that does not necessitate repayment.
Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- yes.
Resolution # 12J of 2020 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and adopted and certified this 28th day of December 2020.                  Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

4. BUDGET TRANSFER RESOLUTION:  The following resolution was read by Supervisor Burton:                                               RESOLUTION #12K
HIGHWAY FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION

Whereas the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2020 Highway Fund budget lines that will exceed the amount of fund available in these certain budget lines, and
Whereas, the Highway Fund has funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to provide  for expenditures,
Now therefore be it resolved that the Town of Stanford Town Board hereby amends and transfers from and to budget lines listed below for FY 2020:
ACCOUNT

DESCRIPTION
INCREASE

DECREASE
01-08-9060-80            Hosp/Med Ins.          
$ 35,000.00
01-04-5110-42           Gen.Repairs Oil.Stone


             -$ 35,000.00
  
Total Funds:                                                 $ 35,000.00

  $ 35,000.00
01-08-9065-80           Dental Ins
            $ 1,200.00 

01-04-5120-40
           Bridges C.E.




  $ 1,200.00 

Total Funds:



           $ 1,200.00                      $ 1,200.00 

Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- yes.
Resolution # 12K of 2020 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and adopted and certified this 28th day of December 2020.       Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

5. GENERAL FUND BUDGET TRANSFER RESOLUTION: The following resolution was read by Supervisor Burton:                RESOLUTON #12l

GENERAL FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION


Whereas the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2020 General Fund budget lines that will exceed the amount of fund available in these certain budget lines, and
Whereas, the General Fund has funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to 
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provide for expenditures,
Now therefore be it resolved that the Town of Stanford Town Board hereby amends and transfers from and to budget lines listed below for FY 2020:
ACCOUNT

DESCRIPTION
INCREASE

DECREASE
00-01-11010-41        TB Broadcasting          
$ 300.00
00-01-1110-42          Justice Security.


               -$ 300.00
  
Total Funds:                                                 $ 300.00

    $ 300.00
00-01-1220-40          Supervisor C.E.            $ 1,803.00 

00-01-1220-10          Supervisor Sal.




    $ 1,803.00 

Total Funds:



           $ 1,803.00                        $ 1,803.00 

00-01-1410-40           TB C.E.
           $ 100.00

 

00-01-1620-20           Bldgs Equipt




    $ 100.00
Total Funds:



           $ 100.00                           $ 100.00 

00-01-1420-40           Attorney
           $ 4,000.00
00-01-1620-20           Bldg Equipt




   $ 4,000.00 

Total Funds:



           $ 4,000.00                       $ 4,000.00 

00-02-3510-10           Dog Con Sal
           $ 459.00




 
00-02-3510-40           Dog Con CE

  


   $ 459.00
Total Funds:


                       $ 459.00                          $ 459.00

00-04-5152-10          Garage Sal
           $ 1,744.98







00-04-5152-40          Garage C.E.




   $ 1.744.98

Total Funds:



           $ 1,744.98                       $ 1,744.98  

00-06-7020-10          Rec Supervisor
           $ 6.953.00





00-06-7310-10          Youth P Sal



         
   $ 6,953.00

Total Funds:



           $ 6,953.00                       $ 6,953.00

00-07-8010-10         ZBA Sal

           $ 1,508.00

00-07-8020 -10        PB Sal

      


               $ 1,508.00

Total Funds:



           $ 1,508.00
               $ 1,508.00
00-01-1355-42         Assess. Legal
           $ 5,431.29

00-01-1355-4           Assess. C.E.                 



   $ 5,431.29

Total Funds:


                       $ 5,431.29                       $ 5,431.29

 

9050                         NYS Unemployment    $ 3,421.00




00-01-1620-40         Bldg C.E.

           

               $ 3,421.00
 

Total Funds:



           $ 3,421.00                       $ 3,421.00
Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- yes.
Resolution # 12L of 2020 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and adopted and certified this 28th day of December 2020.                  Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

6. and 7. FUND TRANSFERS: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to transfer the balance of the Highway Capital Improvement Fund #846212 into the Highway Vehicle Reserve Fund #3011022 in the amount of $11,870.95. Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- yes.  An additional motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to close the NYCLASS account #NY-01-0010-0003 with a balance of $150.39 and to transfer these funds into the Highway Vehicle Reserve Fund.   These combined balances will amount to $33,080.29 and will allow the Town to reduce the BAN for the purchase of the new Highway 10-wheeler to $233,560.83. Roll call vote:  Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- yes.
8. APPROVAL OF ABSTRACT #12b OF 2020: A motion was made by Frank Pepe, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the payment of Abstract #12B, as follows:

General Fund-check #s 5666 – 5683: $20,821.24

Highway Fund-check #s 3797 – 3807: $4,111.68

Transfer Station-check #s 3134 – 3136: $6,616.81       Grand total: $31,549.73

[Escrow Fund-check #1001-1,305.00]

Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- yes.
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OTHER: 
A. TAX RATE LEVY: Supervisor Burton stated that even with our new tax rate, Stanford is still has one of the very lowest taxes in Dutchess County.
B. TRANSFER STATION FEES FOR 2021: After discussion, the Board members agreed that the Transfer Station fees for 2021 should remain the same as 2020.

C. ZOOM WORKSHOP: After discussion, it was agreed that the workshops should remain in person as the fees for broadcasting the workshops would cost too much money.

D. POSTAGE BUDGET MODIFICATION: At the request of the departments, the postage budgets will revert from the Supervisor’s budget lines to the individual departments on a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin:

Court

00-01-1110-49

$ 4,000


Supervisor
00-01-1220-49

$   510


Building Insp.
00-02-3010-49

$   550


Tax Collector
00-01-1330-49

$ 1,195

Assessor
00-01-1355-49

$ 3,000

Town Clerk
00-01-1440-49

$ 1,100

Hwy. Supt.
00-04-5010-49

$   100

Planning Bd.
00-07-8020-49

$   306

Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe- yes.
Supervisor Burton then wished everyone a happy and healthy New Year, thanked all, and added that she loved working with all of you.

A motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:11 pm was made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

